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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The AGM was held on Monday, 30th June, 2020, via Zoom Conference, commencing at 19.00 p.m.

Chair:

Carol Williams (CW)
Present:
Jackie Gibbings (JG)
Chris Granger (CG)

Miranda Ritchie (MR)


Sammi Parratt (SP)

Val Banks (VJB) 

Jeanie Brumhill (JB)


Jo Coker (JC)

And 26 HNA Members of the Association

The Chair gave a warm welcome to all attendees and requested that they all ensure their systems are on mute when not talking in order to help with any interference and informed them that the meeting is being recorded strictly for the purposes of helping with the minutes and will be deleted as soon as the minutes have been completed.
	Item No.
	Item Minutes
	Action 
by:

	1
	APOLOGIES  

None received  
	

	2
	MINUTES OF MEETING

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 3rd June, 2019, were taken as read, confirmed and signed as a true record, by Honorary Secretary on behalf of the Chair. 
Proposed by Sonja Payne,  Swan and seconded by Naomi Roberts, Jets 
	

	3
	APPOINTMENT OF TELLERS
None required as no new nominations or special items.  
	

	4
	REPORTS
	

	4.1
	Chair (Carol Williams)

CW’s report had been circulated prior to meeting.
CW informed members that we still do not know where we are with regards to netball starting again.  CW confirmed has another meeting tomorrow night with EN.  Biggest issue is that it is a contact sport and obviously access and use of  venues.  As a Committee we are trying to think about, but cannot plan it yet, netball starting between September and January and that is as far as we can go with regards to what  leagues we can run next season. 

Sonja Payne, Swan reported that not sure if people are aware but University netball has been postponed until January.  

CW stated that although we are hearing different things we feel that safety is paramount in first place and do not want to be taking any risks.  Elite level could be starting back but at the grass roots level we do not know what will happen
Sharon Moher (SM), Wavell – as you are speaking to EN we would like some questions put forward  with regards to affiliation, i.e. individual players who have paid their affiliations this past year are EN going to be making any rebates.  SM also questioned if it would be possible to hold off payment of affiliations in September until January.    CW confirmed that EN have already said they will not be making any rebates for this past year, however she will be  raising questions about affiliations in the future and whether EN would move it, cut it back or make it payments in quarters  
SM  also asked if umpires due to take their assessments would be extended.  CW confirmed information already come out extending the time frames for another year which will be going on the website shortly.
Andrea Westley (AW), Andover – are we still encouraging teams to affiliate membership as per normal.  CW asked her to wait until her questions had been posed to EN tomorrow after which she will update the information on the website.
	

	4.2
	Honorary Treasurer (Jackie Gibbings)

JG’s report had been circulated prior to meeting. No questions received from members.
	

	4.3
	League & Tournament Secretary’s Report (Chris Granger)
CG’s report had been circulated prior to meeting.  
CG re-iterated that with regards to the league situation already informed the senior league that we won’t be able to make decision about the leagues until after 19th July when EN make the decision on prem. play-offs.  If these go ahead Regional entry tournament goes ahead.  If it does not go ahead and no netball from 19th July then our league will finish on average points if not there are still 4 outstanding games that will need to be played to determine who actually wins Division 1 but all in abeyance and cannot do any more until we know and get the guidance down from EN.  CG confirmed that HNA would ensure everyone up dated after 19th July.
With regards to Juniors this has finished using average points with the following results

U16  -  Winners Wimborne,  Runners-Up Fareham Fireflys Black
U15  -  Winners  Spires Red, Runners-Up Dreams

U14  -  Winners Swan Peridot, Runners-Up Spires Red
U13  -  Winners Team Matrix, Runners-Up Lymington
U12  -  Winners Panthers Elite, Runners-Up Swan Coral
U11  -  Winners Swan Amethysts, Runners-Up Weston Park 
CG congratulated all teams and hoped the presentation of medals would be undertaken as able.  
No questions asked from Members
	

	4.4
	Officiating Secretary Report (Carol Williams)

CW’s report had been circulated prior to meeting.    
CW also said she would like to hugely thank all leagues who are continuing to support new umpires.  Hampshire still in front of most counties with the number of new umpires we get through the system and we have a really good set up of umpires across our leagues.  She also wanted to single out  Andover  who although a smaller league have done an awful lot this season in pushing their umpires through. 
No questions asked from Members
	

	4.5
	Affiliation Secretary (Miranda Ritchie)

MR’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting

No questions asked from Members
	

	4.6
	Coaching Secretary 
CW explained that no report as we do not have a CDO as we use South Region.
	

	4.7
	Netball Development Officer (Carey McCormick)
C.McC’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  
No questions asked from Members
	

	4.8
	Schools Report   (Samantha Parratt)
SP’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting. 
SP also re-iterated that Schools have no idea what they are going to be doing.  There is a date in the calendar but whether that happens we are in the same position as everyone else and have to wait to hear from EN to see what they want to do with regards to Regional and National rounds. 

No questions asked from Members
	

	4.9
	League Reports

Reports from Andover, Gosport & Fareham, Southampton and Wavell had been circulated prior to the meeting.  
CW asked Leagues if they had anything further to add.

Andover – wrapped up our season now  and final results are out and feedback was decision was fair in using average system
Basingstoke – in a difficult situation as one of the divisions if go on average system have the same points and they still have to play each other.  As only need 3 nights will play as soon as allowed.
Southampton – did not start our summer league but finished our winter and Freddie Cook leagues by using the average system which was fair to everybody.

Gosport and Fareham – just finished the winter season and about to start the summer so all wrapped up.
Portsmouth – finished winter league but have not started the summer league

New Forest – finished winter league but only had one game for the summer so waiting to see what happens.
Wavell – finished our winter league using average system but did not do anything for summer league however have few issues with the courts and had to cancel games because the courts are now dangerous in all rainy conditions.  Wavell wondered if Hampshire able to offer any funding towards resurfacing.  JG and CW suggested they go on the website and complete a Bursary Form and CW also said that they should also make sure EN aware and she would also make them aware.  Wavell confirmed that if going back in January then they would be cancelling a lot of their games as the courts will not be playable.  
Hampshire North  – league had concluded with the games they had played which made no difference to the winners and runners-up.  
Cams League –managed to play just 1 game in the adult league but none in the Juniors so will restart the whole league when able.

No questions received from members
	

	4.10
	Website & Publicity Administrator (Jo Coker)

JC’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting.
JC also confirmed that we have now set up a Hampshire Netball Association League Facebook group so now got an actual Facebook presence as well as a group that we are slowly adding people to.  This is going to be a closed group for all players within the Hampshire Netball Association Leagues  
No questions received from members
	

	4.11
	Academies (Fran Richards). 
Report from Academy Co-ordinator had been circulated prior to the meeting.

No questions asked from members
	

	5.
	ADOPTION OF REPORTS

The Chair asked that the Reports be adopted.

This was proposed by Sharon Moher from Comets and seconded by Kim Simmons from SJ Thundercats
	

	6
	ADOPTION OF ACCOUNTS
The Honorary Treasurer had prepared the accounts for 2019 – 2020 and these were requested to be adopted.  
Proposed by Cathie Purnell, New Forest League and seconded by Sharon Moher from Comets
	

	7
	 AFFILIATION FEES FOR 2018 – 2019
The Chair asked Honorary Treasurer to announce Affiliation Fees for 2020 – 2021.    
JG confirmed that currently Affiliations are set at £2.00 for seniors and £0 for Juniors.  This season we propose to go to nil for all which hopefully will be helpful to our members in this unprecedented times and mean a reduction in income to the Association between £4,000 to £5,000.  
There were no objections and all thought this a good idea.  
Proposed by Nikki Parsons, Wavell, and seconded by Debbie Laycock, Meon
	

	8
	ADOPTION OF THE HAMPSHIRE NETBALL ASSOCIATION CONSTITUTION
CW reported that we have taken the Constitution that came from EN as trying across the netball family to standardise as much as possible.  HNA made a few adjustments specific for Hampshire  regarding how our leagues work, nothing major.  CW would like to adopt for this coming season if no objections.  None made.
Proposed by Sonja Payne, Swan, and seconded by Sharon Moher, Comets
	

	9
	ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE

CW confirmed that no new applications to join the committee had been received.   As mentioned earlier the Affiliation Secretary was standing down but as MR has said she is prepared to continue until replacement found.  We need to change our Committee and get new younger people and although we have received no nominations and cannot elect anyone now at this AGM, if people who want to join they can contact separately and be seconded onto it just to see if it is something they would be interested in.  She confirmed that we are trying to reduce the amount of work it entails for everybody, make meetings work through zoom but there is a couple of key positions that have a lot of work usually around competitions, umpiring and officiating and the secretary roles but there is a lot of things that we would like to be doing if we had more volunteers.  
Should like to record a huge thank you from myself and all the Committee to MR for all her hard work she put into this role.  MR confirmed that her post has got a little easier with the introduction of  ENgage.
	

	10
	SPECIAL ITEMS

No Special Items received 
	

	11
	DATE OF NEXT AGM
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Date of next AGM confirmed as Tuesday, 18th May, 2021.
	


Although the business meeting was officially closed CW asked if there were any questions members wanted to put to the Committee.

Nikki Parsons, Secretary Wavell League asked if there was any advice on holding AGM’s because of the pandemic.  They normally hold their AGM one week before their league starts in September and wondered if they should delay if they cannot get a bigger space for clearly distancing.   Chair suggested that personally her advice would be to perhaps hold it like this via a zoom meeting as she would not plan to have a face to face AGM at this time..
Chris Granger, League & Tournament Secretary confirmed that she had received 5 out of 10 teams survey back from the Junior Managers with very positive feedback.  HNA will be looking at this at our next Committee Meeting and the feedback will go out to all the Junior League Team Managers 
There being no further questions CW officially closed meeting at 19.40 p.m. with thanks to all who participated and said that she would ensure that any information she gets from EN will be put on the website immediately.

Signed:  _______________________________   Dated:  ___________________________
